
 
 

Page 1 of 2 

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 

16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN 
Email: ccllr.john.dudgeon@bellyeomancc.org.uk 

Website: www.bellyeomancc.org.uk 

Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13 AUG 2014 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Sylvia Reedie (Vice Chair), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay 

(Treasurer), Richard Davison, Cllr Helen Law & Cllr Willy Campbell.  Members of the public were Helen 
Keenan, Judy Broderick, Nancy Dunlop, Brian & Liz Main.  

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, 

Apologies were received from Douglas Campbell, Jessie Cartmell, Graeme Whyte & Cllr David Mogg, 
 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Sylvia 

Reedie and seconded by Kate Findlay. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes:  

Bellyeoman Road: The surface in question was re-laid last week. (Richard said it was an average job 
and thus may not last long). There are still no lines and speed signs. (Cllr Law as going to contact Ian 
Jones). 
Football Photograph: David O'Donnell said all parents have given consent for publishing the 
photograph in the Newsletter. David's team have been allocated Paton Street Park, as their Park and 
there is a match on 14 August against the Kingseat Team.  Cllr Law had a meeting with John O'Neill 
and David O'Donnell to discuss the situation.  Complaints had been received about Craigston Park. Cllr 
Law said funding can be secured from the Community Trust if the Bellyeoman Community Council 
applied for it. John, David, Helen and Cara Hilton MSP had met in Cara's office to discuss the drainage 
situation. Richard proposed more facilities for our local parks (similar to Townhill - MUGA - outdoor 
fitness machines). He also suggested a mountain bike skills area suitable for mountain bike coaching, 
the areas around Townhill loch may be most suitable.. 
Barrier at Football Park:-  The dumping of rubbish on car park near bushes, this was removed by the 
council :- Ongoing 
Travelling People:- No concerns at the moment. 
 QMH, Robertson Rd Parking:- Work not finished yet, Disabled parking Improved. - On-going 

 Leys Park Road Car Park:- Cllr Campbell, nothing as of yet. - On-going  
 New Row Parking:-:- On-Going 
 Trees on Alderston Drive & Hill of St Margaret’s, Hedge & Trees:- Colliston Rd residents Liz and Brian 

Main are worried about  the situation, Factoring not in place and shrubbery overgrown, a discussion took 
place on the current situation and was notified that all was being looked into by the Council: - On-going 
Parking at Nursing Home & Balfour Court: - :- On-going. 
Bellyeoman Rd: - Ian Jones, missing Speed signs. : - On-Going. 
Lampposts:- Ian Jones to investigate missing bus stop sign on Alderston Drive.: - On-Going 
Community Councils Meeting:- Cllr. Campbell, Area committee Planners are Highlighting the need 
for a Northern Link Road:- On-Going 
Coop Roads:- The entrance roads is to be repaired:- On-Going. 
Leys Park Road Flats, Tidy up Site:- This is to be to chased this up:- On-Going. 
Alderston Court Damaged Verges:- Cllrs to look at this as well as lowered kerb areas, also Parking 
issues on Craigston Park pavements and a Robertson Road Bus stop, Police involved:- On-Going. 
Parking at Queen Margaret Station and approaches. :- Problems with parking on approach road at 
times, also kerbed areas in car park not available, can the paved areas be restored as spaces.   
Royal Mail Vans: TRO in place under discussion.  Cllr Campbell will look into these matters. 
Furniture in garden Robertson Rd:- Either 47-49 Furniture removed but more dumped to be 
investigated:- On-Going 
Post Box Robertson Rd Verge Damage. :- The verge is in a bad condition, could the Box be re-sited? 
Could concrex be installed? All points under discussion. 
 
Judy reminded Wilma about the following we did not discuss. 

 



 
 

Page 2 of 2 

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 

16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN 
Email: ccllr.john.dudgeon@bellyeomancc.org.uk 

Website: www.bellyeomancc.org.uk 

Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

Post Box Verge: The verge is still in a poor state due to Royal Mail vans parking on it. Richard 
suggested writing to Royal Mail and even  re-siting the box.. (Due to previous trouble we had with 
Royal Mail we were afraid they would remove and not replace the mail box.) 

 
Speed Bumps on Arthur Street: - Additional speeds bumps are necessary because of the distance 
between them which allows some motorists to still break the speed limit. 
 

4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the 
agenda.  

 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 
Correspondence Received: 
 

Party Details 

Fife Council Licensing variation Coop Robertson Rd 

Parkers Dutch Bulb Brochure 

Dunfermline Press  New contact information 

 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at 

£2429.97 and presented a detailed balance sheet to the meeting. Sylvia presented certificates to the 
School on the 20

th
 of June 

 
7] Council: 
 All issues covered earlier 
 
8] Police Report:- 
 None. 
 
9] AOCB::- Nancy mentioned that the Minister of St Andrew's Erskine, Rev Muriel Willoughby would like 

the Community Council to become involved with the Church (10 year celebrations in October). I 
suggested to Nancy that she could invite her to one of our meetings. 
Nancy also asked about the Blue Sheds at Queen Margaret Fauld and Cllr Campbell said he would 
investigate the situation (delay due to holidays). 
Wilma read from a Fife Council document, about the proposed new hours of delivery to the Co-op at 
Alderston Drive. It stated that only one complaint had been received, but there were many complaints 
(only one by letter, the others by email). Wilma felt the document suggested the new hours had been 
deemed appropriate and were going to be introduced. Cllr Campbell said he did not think it was a final 
decision and would investigate the situation. 

 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 10

th
 Sep 2014 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.25 pm. 
 

 
Signed:        Date: 

 

 

 


